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U.S. Olympic Complex, 1750 East
Boulder, Building 30
Manitou Room

Jon Dukeman from Old Town
Bike Shop will present the
latest in cycling clothing and
equipment (cool helmets, hot
shoes, etc) and how to be
prepared for our unpredictable
colorado climate. We will also
making final TOARV plans. If
you are a TOARV volunteer,
please plan to attend this
meeting.
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enrietta
Speaks:

Ok, ok, so where IS
Henrietta, anyway?

i Well, she’s been right
here all along, pedaling furiously on the Bike
Lane of Life, trying not to get lost on her way.
And now, due to other engagements and a
higher calling now must - sadly - bid you all
adieu.

This newsletter and bike club has been a great
highlight in my life and a lot of fun. While I
intend to remain a member of CSCC and work
diligently on the Hardscrabble event, it’s time
to pass the buck - er - torch to someone new
and pursue an opportunity to write for profit
as well as fun. Now that all good 90’s yuppies
have in-home desktop publishing with laser
printers, I know someone fun and creative will
step forward to take The BentFork Chronicles
on to even greater heights.

When 1 first took over this newsletter, we
barely had 100 members, but we all knew each
other, and those TOARV training rides
buzzed with lots of energy and fun. Many
faces have come and gone since then. Now
CSCC has grown and matured into nearly 300
members, often times more like a corporation
rather than a club for people who ride
bicycles. Our little newsletter has grown into
a sounding board for the cycling community at
the city, state and national levels. CSCC has
consistently gotten national recognition for our
newsletter and our ability to organize fabulous
events. And yes, ladies, we have proven that
sisters can do it on their own, and chain grease
on your manicure reaily IS sexy!

CSCC is a wonderful organization,
experiencing normal growing pains, yet filled
with super opportunities to work with
energetic and enthusiastic people. The goal is
to promote cycling. And to always keep the
perspective of a club full of peopie who ride
bicycles.

While Henrietta may turn up from time to
time in the Chronicles, I expect you’d be more
likely to see her riding into the sunset....

See you on the road!
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CSCC HOT LINE::

Call our Hot Line 594-6354 to obtain the current
week’s Ride Schedule. You may also leave a
message, and someone will get back with you
shortly.

SPECIAL EVENTS

Iron Horse Bicycle Classic - Memorial Day Weekend. 3 days of road
and mountain biking events, including the famous road race/tour against
the Durango & Silverton Narrow Gauge Railroad. This will be the 22nd
anniversary of the Iron Horse Bicycle Classic. Durango Wheel Club,
C/O Ed Zink, 303-259-4621, 949 Main Avenue, Durango, Colorado
81301.

The Elephant Rock Century Tour - June 6, 1993. 100, 74, 40, and 16
mile Road Courses, and a 27 Mile off-road course. 6 AM. to 9 AM.
Start, from Douglas County High School. $20. Rocky Mountain Sports,
1919 14th Street, Suite 421, Boulder, Colorado. 80302. (303) 440-5111.

Chatfield Challenge - 2nd Weekend in June. 10, 25, 50 or 100 Mile
Routes, and 25 mile ATB course. 7 AM. to 9 AM. Start. Starts at
Chatfield Recreation Area. Benefits National Kidney Foundation of
Colorado Inc. C/O Jill Earhardt, 1805 S. Bellaire, #301, Denver,
Colorado. 80222. (303) 759-5151.

Tour de Cure - Saturday, June 12 - This is a local ride to help find a
cure for Diabetes. Ride starts in Colorado Springs from Falcon High
School. See enclosed brochure or contact Robert Higgins
1-800-782-2878.

Pedal the Peaks - June 20 to 26, 1993; 7 day Bicycle Tour taking place
in Northern New Mexico. Difficult Mountain Terrain. Planon climbing
at least 30,000 vertical feet over the life of the ride. Numerous technical
descents. Starts in Albugerque, to Santa Fe, Las Vegas, Toas, Los
Alamos and Return. 509 Miles, with options for additional mileage are
available. Camping, with Motels close by; Benefits the Compa Food
Ministry; 800 Riders. Contact Dave and Susan Rice, C/O "Pedal the
Peaks", 2878H West Long Circle, Littleton, Colorado. 80120. (303)
797-7001.

The Denver Post’s Ride the Rockies presented by Coors Light - June 20
to 26, 1993; 6 day tour; 2,000 riders chosen by lottery; Easy Mountain
terrain. Camping, with Motels nearby; Information in the Denver Post,
February 9, 1993; Approximately $120 per person. SASE to Denver
Post’s Ride the Rockies, 1560 Broadway, Denver, Colorado 80202.
(303) 820-1338.

Fat Tire Classic - Last Weekend in June. 2 day ATB Ride. Benefits the
American Red Cross. Minimum total contribution of $160. Moderate
Mountain terrain. (303) 399-0550, The Fat Tire Classic, Mile High
Chapter of the American Red Cross, 444 Sherman Street, Denver,
Colorado 80209.

World Mountain Bike Week at Purgatory-Durango Ski Resort - Fourth
of July Weekend. 3 days of mountain bike racing, touring, and events

at the site of the 1990 World Mountain Bike Championships. Durango
Ski Corporation, Bill Bishop, 303-247-9000, #1 Skier Place, Durango,
Colorado 81301.

Texaco MS 150 Bike Tour - 150 Miles, Hilly, 2 days, July; Highlands
Ranch to Pueblo; Camping, with Motels close by. Minimum total
contribution of $185. (303) 691-CURE. Dan Lawrence, 1777 South
Harrison Street, Suite 200, Denver, Colorado 80210.

Fat Tire Bike Week - 15 to 40 Miles. 6 days, 6 tours per day,
instructional clincs, bicycle rodeo and fun racing, and mildly competitive
events. July, Mountainous to Hilly. Various other activities planned.
P.O. Box 782, Crested Butte, Co. 81224. (303) 349-6817, or
1-800-821-3718. :

Mt. Evans Bicycle Triple Challenge - "The Ultimate Challenge." July 17,
1993. 56 Miles. . Cycle on North America’s highest paved road.
Participants may choose how far they go on this ride. The three legs of
the tour range from Moderate to difficult Mountain terrain (Not
moderate terrain; moderate mountain terrain.) Registrants after July
1, 1993 will not receive a T-shirt. $25. Debbie Langley, Interstate
Cycling Tours, (303) 254-8520. P.O. Box 18055, Boulder, Colorado
80308-8055.

Team Evergreen’s Fourth Annual Triple Bypass - July 17, 1993; 3
Passes, 108 Miles from Evergreen to Vail Colorado, includingLoveland
Pass at 11,990 feet. 10,000 vertical feet of climbing. 500 Riders. For
exceptionally fit cyclists only. Riders Responsible for own return
transportation from Vail. Team Evergreen Bicycle Club, P. O. Box
3804, Evergreen, Colorado 80439; or call (303) 674-6048.

Steamboat Bike Challenge - July; 2 day event; 500 Riders;

Hilly to Technical Mountain Terrain. Road and ATB events, up to 100
miles. $28. Camping, or motels available but extra. Steamboat
Mountain Resort Association, Andy Worth, 2305 Mount Wemer Circle,
Steamboat Springs, Colorado. 80487. 1-800-922-2722.

Cycle Colorado 1993 Second Annual Border to Border Bicycle Tour -
August 1to 7, 1993; 7 days. 425 Miles. Moderate Mountain Terrain.
(Several 6 to 8% climbs, up to 10 or more miles in length.) Camping,
with motels close by. Limited to 500 registrants. Tour starts in Laramie,
Wyoming, and travels to Walden, Granby, Frisco, Leadville, Salida,
Alamosa, and Antonito. Ride will cross both Wyoming and New
Mezxico State borders, and the Continental Divide at Willow Creek and
Fremont Passes. $180. Sag support, Cycling Jersey, Waterbottle and
more included in entry fee. SASE for further information, or Contact
Debbie Langley, (303) 254-8520. P. O. Box 18055, Boulder, Colorado
80308-8055.

TOARV Update May 15 & 16:

By the time you read this TOARYV will be fuily registered. We have
again managed a few improvements for this year. Thanks to Ray
Edmonds, we have all new maps with elevation profiles and complete
route descriptions,. The Cafion City Lions Club will be offering breakfast
on Saturday at the Abbey for $3 per person. We have added two
additional water stops on day two. We also have a surprise or two up
our sleeves. If you think you’re missing out, give us a call at 528-6834.
There may be a cancellation or two.

TOARYV VOLUNTEERS I have tried to contact all volunteers to give
them their assignments. If you volunteered and have not been
contacted, please give me a call. I do not want to miss anyone willing
to donate their time.

Thank You. Anne Smith 528-6834

What is VRAOT???

What does VRAOT stand for? Volunteers Ride Alternative Opposite
Tour? Volunteers Really Are On Top? Volunteers Rate An
Outstanding Trip? Volunteers Rank Attitude Over Training? Very
Robust Athletes On Toast? If you are going to be helping out with
TOARYV, but want to get those TOARV miles under your belt, come
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along on the VRAOT ride on May 8-9. We will start in Caion City and
ride the TOARV route in reverse. We will stay overnight in Buena
Vista, and our luggage will be transported there. We will eat dinner at
Buena Vista’s best-kept secret, the Evergreen (bet you didn’t know it’s
a magnifico Italian restaurant).

You will get a VRAOT button to wear while you’re working the
TOARY, to show those TOARYV riders that you’re as gonzo as they.
This ride is for TOARYV volunteers only! We need a headcount ahead
of time, so please call 528-6834 or 685-9600 to sign up for VRAOT.

Hardscrabble Update (the other ride)

Tour de Hardscrabble is scheduled for September 19th, the third Sunday
in September. Following TOARYV, I will begin asking for volunteers,
both in organizing specific areas, and to help out the day of the ride.

Tour de Hardscrabble was entered in the 1992 LAW Century Challenge.
The November newsletter included excerpts from the letter that Tracey
sent to the LAW, telling them why Hardscrabble should be chosen as
best century ride.

After hounding the LAW with phone calls and letters, we received a
phone call back in February from the LAW telling us that Tour de
Hardscrabble has won Best Century ride. So kudos to all the volunteers
who worked so hard making this ride a winner. You did a great job!
You may see more about CSCC’s accomplishment in future LAW
Bicycling USA magazines (and possibly Bicycling Magazine). Ifyou are
interested in being part of this great event, please contact John Ellis at
637-8473. Let’s see if we can repeat as best century for 1993!
Summer’s Coming It’s Picnic Time
It’s not too early to think about the annual CSCC Club’s picnic. We
have reserved a pavilion in Fox Run Park for Sunday, July 25. It
will be a day of fun beginning at 9:00 a.m. with road rides of
approximately eight miles, 25 miles or 40 miles and trail rides
around the park. After you have worked up an appetite, you will be
served a catered BBQ picnic lunch with all the the trimmings. You
will have time to let the food settle a little before Ken Hagen’s bike
rodeo. He has a lot of fun and games planned, so bring your beater
bike for this. Also, bring balls, bats, gloves, volleyball net for more
friendly competition. New member Brenda Baughn will be planning
children’s games and activities. This is a family outing, so plan for
your whole family to attend.

Cost is $3 per adult and $1 for children over five years. The club
will pick up the remainder of the charges. Reservations before July
18 a MUST, with your check as a deposit. For information and
reservations, call Lori Martin at 574-4637 or Anne Smith at
528-6834.

Directions: Go north on I-25 to the Gleneagle exit. From there, go
east on North Gate Road to Roller Coaster Road Turn left (north)
continuing until you get to Stella. Turn left. Fox Run Park is on the
right. As you enter, stay to the right and you will see the pavilion
and parking lot on the left.

TOUR LINE:

Again, this summer I intend to lead a couple of riders
through scenic area the club does not normal frequent.

S T

The first trip will begin Sunday 30 May (I have to work on
Saturday). The ride will be a loop from Gunnison to Created
Butte, over Kebler Pass to Hotchkiss, Crawford, and
Sapinero. Cross bikes are most appropriate for this ride
because of a 22 mile dirt road over Kebler Pass. The ride is
150 miles and will take three days. NO SAG! However, I will
provide transportation for a small bag and tent.

The second ride is planned for 26 June, 141 miles and two
days. The ride will be Antonito over Cumbres Pass (10,022)
to Chama, NM to Tierra Amarilla to Tres Piedras to
Antonito. Once again. NO SAG! However, I will provide
transportation for a small bag and tent.

For those hardy souls that would like to ride over
Independence Pass (12,200) completely self-containd. I'm
going to try it in the middle of the week. The plan is to camp
over-night in the Twin Lakes area on 14 june and leave early
on the 15th. Over the hill to Aspen, camp at Maroon Bells,
and return on the 17th. No whining allowed.

Questions? Reserve a spot on the list? 632-4112.

Is there anyone out there interested in a real classic? It’s
called Springs to Aspen. Leave the Springs while it is still
dark in the a.m. on Friday, June 18 ride to Aspen and pray
that you make it before dark the same day. Some say it is
about 170 miles from downtown Colorado Springs to
Downtown Aspen. Interested parties can leave anonymous
messages on the Hotline and may be someone will call you
back.

Community Line:

The Pikes Peak Area Council of Governments (PPACG) has
asked us to assist with a Regional Bike & Pedestrian Plan.
This will involve attending a planning meeting once a month
from June until October. Interested? Call the Hotline and
leave your name and number.

At the April club meeting the membership voted to send two
members to the Colorado Department of Transportation’s
Bicycle/Pedestrian Safety Education Training Seminar, which
will train instructors in the life-saving traffic and bicycle safety
skills necessary to insure the health of Colorado children. If
you are interested in become an instructor for child safety,
leave your name and number on the Hotline.

Bike to Work Planning Begms
Ingrid McCarty

Bike to Work Week (July 17-25) is sponsored by the Clean
Air Campaign of the Pikes Peak Region. The purpose is to
promote bicycling as an alternative mode of transportation
and as a means of reducing air pollution, traffic congestion
and parking problems.
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Bike to Work Week will include several activities, with the
focus being Bike to Work Day on July 21 (Wed.). We plan
to have some free bicycle safety checks sponsored by local
bike shops, a family ride and maybe a special cycling event.
A '"headline" for potential commuters may also be
implemented. We’ll promote the CSCC Sunday "Social” rides
as a way to get ready for Bike to Work Day. On this day we
plan to have free continental breakfasts for cycling
commuters at restaurants ail over town.

Try to get your employer involved. Ask your company to
actively promote Bike to Work Week. Employers benefit
because cycling commuters use less parking space, are
healthier (fewer sick days and lower insurance rates) and deal
with stress better (UCLA study!). There will be a Corporate
Challenge so your company may get some publicity, too. To
encourage cycling commuting (at least on Bike to Work Day),
employers may want to allow bicycles in the building and
provide breakfast, T-shirts and/or water bottles to
participants. They might also offer flextime so cyclists can
avoid rush hour.

Talk it up with your friends at work. You'll be surprised
what people will do for a free donut! I’'m figuring out routes
for my two co-workers and meeting them so I can ride to
work WITH them. Even if we don’t get a lot more people to
cycle commute more than once a year, at least we are
educating them about sharing the road with cyclists.

If you have any ideas, want to volunteer or can be a contact
person for your organization, please call Co-chairman Neil
Kodak (630-3554 -b4 8PM) or committee member Ingrid
McCarty (473-3857).

Let’s make Bike to Work Week a smashing success!

MEMBERSHIP NEWS

The CSCC members and officers welcome the following new
members: Angie Adams, Gary Alflen & Stacy Dahl, Tom
Allen, Hal & Lissa Bitton, Douglas J. Brown, Elizabeth
Brundage, Jim & Vicki Card, Marek Fryfrych & Family,
Theresa Do, Gloria Gest, Paul Holand, Rick Kievert, John
Kurach & Family, Butch Lee & Cathy Hansen-Lee, Gary &
Karen Michels, Doug Moden, Ellen Mustachio, Lee Pinder
& Family, Rod Podszus & Family, Joel Quimby, Fawn &
Mike Remington, Loreen Slick, Kevin E. Treble, J. Britt
Jones, Richard & June Russell and Sharon Swanson.

Welcome again to returning members: Warren Barta &
Family, Arnie & Vivan Berger, Jay Burns, Susan Clark, John
Czaja, Bob & Lucy Brown, Sharon & Paul Dady, Chris
Davenport, John Ellis, Ruth & Saul Goldman, Sharon
Foster, Ken Hagen, Garth & Vicki Jarvis, Donna Keen, Steve
& Penny Koerner, Ingrid McCarty & Mark Fleming, John
McLain, Lucy & Mo Michel, Tom Noonan, Janet Oliver,
Gary Papazian, Diane Pugh, Margaret Rabel, Nicole Rosa,
Aaron & Phyllis Rosenthal, Mark Rowe, Jack Scheuerman

& Violet Sykora, Bob & Anne Smith, Tim Tiefenbach, and Ed
Wallick & Phyllis Sargent.

THE PREZ SEZ
Bob Smith

The Prez would like to thank the Vice Prez for everything he
did to ward off House Bill 1080. Just prior to the
March/April newsletter going out we received word from
Steve Brown, LAW Colorado Regional Representative about
HB 1080. We had little time to react but since the newsleiter
hadn’t been mailed. John quickly threw together an extra
page with information about the bill. He managed to get it
reproduced and into the newsletter and in the mail. Due to
John’s quick reaction most of the membership received the
newsletter in time to make numerous phone calls to local
house representatives.

The bill was amended in its third reading and passed by the
house and sent on to the senate. Anne and I atiended a
meeting in Denver on Saturday prior to the senate hearing on
the bill the following Monday. The amended house bill had
been weakened significantly but the cycling community and
industry in Colorado wanted the cycling restriction totally
removed from HB 1080. John attended the senate hearing in
Denver and the senate decided to strike the cycling
amendment from HB 1080.

Additionally, John had prepared a letter for club officers and
members to sign at our March meeting. He got this and
another letter published in the GT. Many of vou made phone
calls but no one did more in CSCC to stop the amendment
to HB 1080 than John Ellis.

Lessons can be learned from this exercise. We can not afford
to assume that we will always have access to state, county
and city roads. In order to protect our rights to free access to
roadways, we have to be prepared to act quickly to preveni
this type of legislation. We can also be more proactive and
obey the traffic laws by riding single file on roads without
paved shoulders and riding on the shoulders where they are
available.

HB 1080 UPDATE

Last month’s newsletter included a flyer concerning an
amendment to House Bill 1080, presented by Rep. Jeanne
Adkins of Parker. This amendment would have allowed
county commissioners to ban cyclists from roads less than 34
feet wide, with speed limits over 40 mph, and where more
than 1,000 vehicles travel daily.

The Adkins amendment was removed by unanimous vote
when the House Bill went to Senate Committee. Over 20
people showed up at Senate Committee to speak againsi the
Adkins amendment. Nobody was present to support it.
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Although this attempt to ban cyclists from public roads was
defeated, it’s important that we remain alert to future
attempts to deny cyclists rightful access to public roads. This
was not the first attempt to ban cyclists from roads, nor will
it be the last. .
It’s important that we continue voicing our thoughts to our
Representativesand Senators, asking them to support cyclists
and cycling objectives. If you are unmsure who your
Representative or Senator is, contact the County Clerk to
find out.
You can write your Representative or Senator at:

(Representative or Senator)

State Capital

200 E. Colfax

Denver, CO 80203-1788

NEW CALENDARS

Thanks to Bob Smith for providing us with this month’s
calendar! If you have a ride you want to lead, please contact
a member of the ride committee. All rides to be placed on
the calender will now go thru the ride committee.

Cycling For Homeless Vets
John Ellis

In June I will ride from Colorado Springs to my hometown
of Parsons, Kansas. This will be a 650 mile trip, and will
complete another section of my endeavor to ride across the
U.S. I'm making it a personal goal to complete it in four
days or less.

In an attempt to have someone else benefit from this trip,
I've approached the VFW in Parsons on making this a benefit
ride to assist Homeless Vets. What we’ve worked out is to
publicize this ride as a pledge ride, with people pledging an
amount per mile that I ride. The pledges will be collected by
the VFW and donated to a Homeless Veterans shelter in
Wichita. I've learned that is the first time a Kansas VEW
member has attempted a bicycle pledge ride on behalf of the
VEW. This may be interesting.

Why did I choose Homeless Vets? Days before I was to
leave for the Middle East in 1991, my father took me to the
VFW to buy me a drink. I remember how these old guys
who sit around the lounge telling war stories came over to me
and wished me good luck and safe returns. I appreciated
their genuine concern, and have always wanted to do
something in return. If not for them, then for one of their
own.

Protect that Skin!
John Ellis

You’ve been riding this winter all bundled up in your tights,
long sleeved jerseys, jackets, and gloves. Now spring and
warm weather have fianally arrived. Since it’s warm out, you
go for a long ride without all that clothing. Several hours
later, you return home, and your face, legs, and arms are
hurting from exposure to the sun and wind. What do you
do? Suffer!

I’'m guilty of this just like everyone else. Now I'm older and
wiser, and I take precautions to prevent those miserable sun
and wind burns. Before a long ride, I put moisturizer on my
face and lip balm on my lips. I even carry a small tube of lip
balm with me. I put sunblock (SPF 15) on the skin that’s
been covered all winter, and not yet accustomed to the sun.
After the ride, I'll shower and put more moisturizer on my
face, legs, and arms.

Most people will forget to take measures to prevent sun and
wind burn those few rides in the warm sun. They won’t think
about it until they look in the mirror and see odd sunburn
marks left from the helmet and sweatbands, or feel those
painful burns on the arms and legs. Don’t be one of these
people. Protect that skin!

MARS GONZO RIDES
Doyle Dikes -

After two spring time trips to Moab, Utah’s mountain biking
mecca, I feel like I've been to Mars! The mountain biking
around Moab is literally out of this world! For infinite views
and spaced out trips, there’s a striking difference between the
red desert lands of Moab and the green rocky mountains of
Colorado Springs.

My first expedition to Moab was with the four man team of
the Colorado Gonzo riders. We loaded "The Rig’, a Dodge
Open Road RV ship with five cases of various liquid multi-
grain malt distillate dehydration preventive. For each team
member, this worked out to 30 twelve ounces portions for
five days or six per day per team member. We returned with
only five unconsumed portions.

At 2:30 pm on Thursday afternoon, March 15th, we roared
off in "The Rig’. After eight hours of sensory warp travel, we
landed at the Kokopelli Parking Lot where we camped for
the night. '

Since Friday marked the start of Spring Break, college girls
were expected to be out in great numbers on their bikes. We
were not disappointed. When we returned to the Kokopelli
Parking Lot at 2:00 P.M. after riding 10.8 rolling miles on the
Slickrock Trail, "The Rig’ was encircled by parked cars. The
leach meter hit max as a suntanned cute young brunette
wearing a hot orange bikini top applied her mascara while
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sitting in her adjacent red VW convertible which had her
Huffy mountain bike tied on the rear bike rack.

Friday evening found us camped at the edge of the Slickrock
sandstone far away from Sand Flats Road. Arising in the
middle of the night to answer the call of nature, I surveyed
the distance; the Milky Way, camp fires, party sounds, and
cows mooing continued until the early hours of the morning,

Our Saturday reconnaissance exploration consisted of riding
the Porcupine Ridge. This route required riding the
remainder of Sand Flats Road to reach the start of the
Porcupine Ridge Trail. This trail consisted of a four wheel
drive road which was steep and rough. After we reached the
ridge crest, we were rewarded with awesome views of Castle
Valley. Castleton appeared as a magnificent red castle on a
green tinted valley floor. The Priest and His Nuns stood on
one end. Vistas of the snow covered La Sals were ever
present. The descent was down a rock strewn road with
many jumps off ledges and opportunities to get some air. We
finished at the Colorado River after 23.7 miles of Moab
Gonzo Riding,.

Saturday evening we camped near the trail head for Poison
Spider along side the Colorado River in a canyon with 300
foot cliffs of red Wingate sandstone on both sides. We were
separated from the river by a mutant strand of Mars Barb
Willow. Red thin shafts with triangular razor sharp barbs
grew vertically from the ground and arched gracefully. The
nearer the river, the bigger and thicker the Mars Barb Willow
became until a 60 foot mass of barbed shafts blocked the way.

The Sunday adventure started with a 12 mile spin on
pavement to reach the trail head for Gold Bar Rim Trail
Riding an ever diminishing road for seven miles lead to the
traverse and climbs of a series of incredibly huge tilted rock
slabs. The trail, open to 4 WD vehicles, followed exposed
ledges on the sides of the slabs upward till the top of the slab
was reached and then crossed over to a ledge on the next
slab. We repeated this sequence many times until we came to
the crux slab. The thin oil stain which served as a trail guide
disappeared about this time. Riding under the hot sun of a
clear day up a surrealistic tilted meadow of whitish rock was
exhausting; we stopped, rested, and looked for the trail. We
asked an approaching pair of obviously aggressive riders, "Do
you guys always ride that slow?".

After riding a short stretch of slick rock, we reached the

Poison Spider Trail and began miles of sandy road. The
road’s double tracks were sometimes filled with Moab
Powder; a fine sand of reddish brown powder dust. We often
pushed our bikes and wondered at the difficulty of riding up
Poison Spider, the normal direction. The final miles of Poison
Spider included a long straight steep cobble stone descent.
When we finally reached the pavement after 36.2 miles of
Moab Gonzo biking, we were really glad the rig was close by.

Monday’s ride was 0.5 miles, a short spin up the highway to
see the Dinosaur Tracks, a feature consisting of a hollow
mounted pipe which pointed to a couple of large whitish
chicken tracks on the cliff wall. Due to the blisters on my
butt, it was all the riding I wanted on this day. On the
journey home we left the Moabian desert land scape behind
and returned to snow capped Pikes Pike. It seemed like
interplanetarytravel - I thought about how traveling between
regions with different climates is similar to time travel, both
methods change apparent reality.

The 100 mile long White Rim Trail was the focus of my
second Moabian mountain biking adventure. On April 16th,
nine riders met at the Island in the Sky visitor center. The
trip was organized somewhat like a ski hut trip, each person
only needed to prepare one meal. One vehicle carried the all
gear, food, and water. We shared the driving.

The first days riding started out through high desert not
unlike Colorado except the ground was red. The riding was
mostly downhill on the Mineral Road. After lunch we
descended large switchbacks to reach the Colorado River
where we entered never ending red vistas of mesas, buttes,
and spires. Nearing the end of the first day’s 46 miles, a
section of hard climbing and steep descending switch backs
began at Hardscrabble Bottom. If I had known this in
advance, I probably would have foregone the twelve mile side
trip up Taylor Canyon to see Moses and Zeus. The side trip
was dangerous hard riding through tricky sand. On the way
out I fell head first onto the sandstone center of the roadway.
I thought I was going to break my neck as I fell. I finally
straggled into our Potato Bottom camp, the Colorado River
was close by for a refreshing dip.

The second day’s riding of 52 miles began at 9:00 A. M. and
soon found us on the White Rim Road climbing a major
ridge called Murphy’s Hogback. We ate lunch at the top of
Murphy’s. On the way to the next campsite: outrageous vistas
of the Candlestick Tower, The Maze, The Needles,
Monuement Basin, Monster Tower, and Washer Woman
Arch flashed by as if part of a Martian hologram. We left
the White Rim Road for a 3 1/2 mile descent down Lathrop
Canyon to the Colorado River and our campsite where we
arrived at 6:00 P. M.

The third day’s ride of 21 miles began with the ride up
Lathrop Canyon which did not seem as tiring as the descent
the previous evening. We stopped for lunch at the Mussleman
Arch and shot photos of one another standing on the arch.
Afier lunch, I drove the sag vehicle to the base of the
switchbacks of Shafer Trail Road - the awesome 1500° climb
leading to the ride’s end at the Island in the Sky. A squall
blew through just as I was in the middle of the switchbacks.
With the tail wind assist, I rocketed the rest of the way.

Our group split up with fond farewells and I headed home in
my time travel explorer full of mountain biking Moabian
chronicles.
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Great Trails Party 1993

The Pikes Peak Trails Coalition will have its Great Trails
Party of 1993 on June 4-5. Trail users from all over the
region will join various TRAIL TOURS on Saturday
morning. In the afternoon, we’ll gather at Penrose Indoor
Arena in Bear Creek Park for: Entertainment, food,
outdoor-clothing fashion show, silent auction, door prizes -
and more! Call 635-4825.

NEW DISCOUNT

The Adobe Bed & Breakfast in Lake City, CO is now
offering a 10% discount on the 1st night stay (excluding July

4th and Labor Day holidays) to any current member of
Csca

DISCOUNTS

As a CSCC member, you are entitled to a 10% discount on
the purchase of cycling accessories from the following bike
shops:

] Colorado Springs Bike Shops (719) 634-4915 - now
at 2 locations.

° Bike Habit (719) 550-1188
@  Pedal Revolution (719) 389-0909

FOR RENT: Bicycle Travel Bag. Non-members $10 per day
or $50 per week. Club members $5 per day or $25 per week
plus security deposit. Longer periods negotiable. Call the
CSCC Hot Line to reserve the bag, 594-6354

L Pikes Peak Massage Therapy (719) 684-0181 - 20%
off 30 minute or 1 hour massage sessions!

] Adobe Bed & Breakfast (Lake City, CO) - 10%
discount off 1st night stay. Open June thru October.
Call Helen Dewey (303) 944-2642 for more
information.

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS

Please submit your newsletter articles, ads and the like to
Tracey Turner, c/o CSCCP.O. Box 49602, CSCO 80949-9602.
Deadline is the 15th of the month preceding publication.
Submissions may be typed, or on disk (DOS text or
WordPerfect 5.1 format). To upload articles via modem,
please make arrangements with the editor. The Bent Fork

Chronicles is published courtesy of Tée Compuctor Lady.

CLASSIFIED ADS

Non-commercial advertisements are free to all club members.
Commercialadvertisementsare $10/month for a business-card
size ad. Three months minimum, send check and ad copy to
Classified Ads, CSCC, PO Box 49602, Colo Springs, CO
80949. Must be received by the 15th of the month preceding
publication. The ad will be published in the next three
editions. No fuss, no muss. The BentFork Chronicles is
published (8) times per year. If you want to advertise in all
(8) issues, piease contact Tracey Turner, c/o CSCC.

FOR SALE Miyata Alumicross AX 56cm. Shimano Deore
DX; (2) sets of tires. 21 Speeds, Cateye. $525.00
Giant 980 Cadex Carbon Fiber 57 cm. Shimano 105 SL, like
new. $650.00
Nightsun. Dual headlight system, water bottle battery with
recharger and tail light. $120.00
Look Pedals $40 & $70.

Rhode Gear Shuttle Rack, $35.00

Bontrager Titanium saddle, white, 190 grams, $35.00

Bici Titanium Skewers, very light $30.00

Helmets - Giro, LT, Bell, Specialized $20-$30

Contact John Cunningham if you need any or ALL of the
above items - 683-2713

FOR SALE - Bicycles! Bianchi 23" (58 1/2 cm.), Italian road
bike, pearl white, nice components, Columbus lugged frame.
$375.00.

Univega 23" (59 cm.) triple butted Japanese frame, rack,
enders, all braze-ons, sealed bearmgs Silver grey metallic.
Perfect for the long haul. $285.00

Both are in excellent condition and well cared for.
PARTS! Stems, bars, saddles, etc. What do you need?
Contact Tom Preble 495-0609.

FOR SALE - TREK 2300, 62 cm. Carbon 105SC Group, new
MA40s, Conti Tires, Excellent Condition, $550 w/o pedals.
George Dilly 392-0516 (evenings).

FOR SALE - Fisher Super Caliber, 17" $500

Contact Susie 687-6197.

thank goodness it's...

The Computen Lady

- software supponrt...networks...printers...training

(719) 475-1966

TRACEY TURNER Pager (719)
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MIYATA Eau‘“‘
CANNONDALE Qelum
DIAMONDBACK Comtinental
GARY FISHER Diadore
Road & Track Frames: g‘;&
MERCKX, LITESPEED Look
DEROSA, VITUS, Nike
CANNONDALE, GARY FISHER Oakd
Rockshox
475-8589 EXPERT REPAIR  Speciaiaed
2409 W. Colo. Av. SINCE 1976 Thaie
in OLD COLO. CITY

BICYCLES ACCESSORIES

Patiick O'Grawy Cartosm

THE ADOBE BED & BREAKFAST

Enjoy the peaceful, luxurious accommodations in this custom
built adobe Bed and Breakfast located in the San Juan Mountains
of southwest Colorado. Exceptional cycling opportunities abound.
Fireplaces. down comforters, full gourmet breakfasts. Hot b
in solarium. We are a non-smoking facility. Children 10 years +.
Open June to October.

Innkeepers:

Helen & Warner Dew c

P. 0. Box 607, 625 Pine Street S ==

Lake City, CO 81235 _
(303) 944-2642 THE ADCOBRE

=

LEAGUE OF AMERICAN WHEELMEN
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Iwant to join the national organization of bicy-
clists. Please start my subscripion to BICYCLE
USA magazine. Also send my membership
materials, including bike and window decals,
membership card, and a L.A.W. patch.

NAME
ADDRESS
city STATE Pl
TELEPHONE ( )
cLus
SPONSOR
L.A.W. Membership Categories

(Add §7 for postage to foreign countries. Pay by check
drawn in U.S. funds or by money order.)

[ Jindividual: $25 (] Family Life: §525
[ Tramity: $30 [ sustaining: 550
(Jindividual Life: $350 ] Public Library: $15
[ Please add me to the Hospitality Homes list.

Tax-deductible contribution to the Bicyclists’
Educational and Legal Foundation:
S $500 $100
$50 $25

League of American Wheelmen
6707 Whitestone Rd.. Suite 209
Baltimore, MD 21207






